Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 1st July 2024 at 7.30pm in Room 2
Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Alan Bedford (Church Warden), Simon Phillips (Curate), Isaac Davies, Ian Hart, Duncan DeGruchy, Julian Dickinson, Liz Walker (Secretary), , Phil Loveridge (Treasurer) Martin Edgeley, Lesley Rogers, Sue Thatcher
Apologies
Alison Cirel, Nigel Chetwood, Jo Davies
1.The meeting opened at 7.30pm in Room 2.  
Stephen welcomed all.  Prayer was given for this evening, the celebrations over the weekend, the life of the Church and for AS and family as they navigate the journey of bereavement.  Please keep AS and family in your prayers.
2.Opening devotions

Stephen circulated The Alliance Letter prior to the meeting and Simon outlined the background on the Bishop’s proposal for prayer of blessing for same sex couples.  He informed that the General Synod is due to meet this weekend (as we are at Cefn Lea) to discuss further.  Prayers were given for unity, The Church of England and for holiness.  This was followed by The Lord’s Prayer
3. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of the 13/5/24
The PCC minutes of Monday 13th May 2024 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman.
    Agreement of previous SC minutes of the 20/5/24
The SC minutes of Monday 20th May 2024 were agreed with the following amendment – The meeting closed at 11.30am and not 11.30pm.  These were signed off by the Chairman.
Agreement of the Post AMCM Minutes of the 25/4/24 

The PCC minutes of the 25th April 2024 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman

4. Matters arising from the PCC minutes of the 4th of March 2024
· None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of the 8th of April 2024
· None
5.Treasurers’ report
Phil circulated his report prior to the meeting.  He also circulated the Combined Nominal Account Budget of Analysis at the meeting and this was discussed.  

Phil reported that in general terms, at the six-month point, our expenditure is comfortably below Budget. 
Phil informed that the final total from the Gift Day is at £90,266.50.  

Phil informed that although we have increased giving through the Gift Day, our current outgoings are still approx. £2,500 over our monthly budget.   He informed that we do have enough monies in the bank to cover any shortfall.  However, monies are likely to be depleted in 2 ½ years’ time.  It was questioned how we convey this to the congregation and when this will be addressed again.  Stephen informed that the 2025 Budget will be set in December and can be addressed after this.  The next Gift Day will focus on increasing monthly giving so that we can continue to grow and facilitate ministries.  It was agreed that we all must be good stewards of our budget and look to be cost effective and identify ways in which we can cut our costs.  Stephen informed that HH in the office is very good at looking at opportunities to save money from suppliers and look for “best value for money”

Stephen thanked Phil for his work
5.Safeguarding report
Duncan circulated his report prior to the meeting. 
The Safeguarding Policies (Children & Young People and Adults at Risk) have been updated and    with changes identified at the APCM.  These are now published on the church website.

A secure folder has been created on Share Point to store records of safeguarding incidents and reports etc.  Duncan has populated the folder with some current reports and has begun going through historical emails to save any necessary emails or documents should they be required for future reference

Duncan has updated the Safeguarding Action Plan (Parish Dashboard) with dates of when key actions (eg reporting of safeguarding to APCM, reviewing policies etc) have been reviewed or completed.
There has been some progress made on completing the details requested for all church activities.    

Key staff have been asked to send risk assessments to HH to store centrally


Training details have been added

A new feature has been added – Safeguarding Hub – which is a suite of tools to support with various safeguarding roles (eg, monitoring training, DBS checks, people management etc).  This needs to be explored further to identify if it is useful to us or not.  We can then decide if we will adopt using it, and how.

Duncan informed that 94% of volunteers have been DBS checked – well done to HH.  There is an improving picture of the number of people trained to the correct level for their role. All requiring Domestic Abuse training covered, 51% completed the Foundation Level and 41% have completed the Basic Awareness Level.  There is a further training session to be offered to church in mid-July.
There are currently three concerns that have been raised.  None have required any formal action, but are being monitored by group leaders and volunteers are being made aware.  One incident has highlighted the vulnerability of church groups using the halls where these are indirectly advertised on the church calendar which is available on the Church website.  Stephen is addressing this through reviewing how content can be filtered.
The National Safeguarding Standard 4 was discussed.  It was agreed that the Standard (and others once discussed at the PCC) will be put on the Safeguarding Noticeboard.
Duncan has begun a safer recruitment audit.  This has raised a query about which groups are subject to this process.  Since 2023 new volunteers for children and young people ministries have been ‘safer recruited’.  Duncan proposed that this is extended to new PCC members, especially as we hold a strategic and responsible position which includes ensuring that those roles that require it are subject to safer recruitment (see section 2.1 and section 3 The essential trustee: what you need to know, what you need to do - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)).  Duncan agreed to commence a Job Spec template for this role.
Duncan informed that he has presented some Safeguarding training at Bishops Cleeve Church which was well received.  

Stephen thanked Duncan for his work.  We all appreciate his oversight and being a point of contact.
6.Fabric report
Sara and Alan circulated their report prior to the meeting.
There have been no cases of uninvited visitors in the building for some weeks now, but the travellers who were parked in the car park for nearly a week discovered the outside tap and hosepipe in the churchyard. Fortunately, the Church Wardens quickly became aware of this, and were able to remove the hosepipe. They have also identified the stop-cock for the tap, and will turn this off if it happens again. The town council provide drinking water on the outside wall of the public toilets, so they do have another option.
Alan has put together a new Fire evacuation document and the Duty Wardens, Welcome Team and others have been briefed on the procedure in the event of a fire in the Church, Hall and the OMH. New signs have been put up around the building and the Church Wardens plan to hold a fire drill in early August, and at least one other one during September. They have been unable to locate the ramp that various people remember us having, and so they will be purchasing a new one shortly. The Church Wardens are meeting with the staff on Tuesday 2nd July to discuss the evacuation of the office building with them. They are also working on a Fire Risk Assessment document with HH.

PL has recently become proficient in repairing damaged pointing with lime mortar and has kindly offered to complete the work that is required on the south wall of the church at cost. He estimates somewhere in the region of £400, which is about a tenth of what we were quoted by Sweets. The PCC agreed to this expenditure, and to make a contribution towards PL’s travel and parking expenses. He estimates that the work will take around a week (weather permitting) and AB has offered to help him.
Last week, the Church Wardens accompanied SB to the Heidi showroom as requested by the DAC in order to assess the noise level of the air-to-air heating system. They were pleasantly surprised by how quiet the indoor units are, having heard them at normal settings, higher settings and booster settings.  They also checked the external units on full power and can confirm that they are extremely unlikely to be heard inside the building (or anywhere else) given where they will be sited. They have also met up with the contractor to confirm the siting of each unit In the gap between the Church and Hall Corridor) and to discuss the electrical work that will need to be done before the units are installed. Michael, from Heidi, suggested we ask C.F.Roberts to quote for this, as they are familiar with our building and all its electrics, having recently completed our 5-yearly electrical inspection. 
It was proposed that following the report from the Church Wardnes and site visit, the PCC is content that the noise will not be intrusive to activities in the Hall Building and surrounding area and the external units would not be visual to outside observers
Proposer:  Stephen

Vote:  Unanimous

We now have a revised quote from Heidi for the heating, as well as a quote from Roberts for the electrical work. These are £19821.61 + VAT for the heating and £4,609.70 + VAT for the electrics, giving a total of £29,317.57.  

It is not entirely clear whether we will need to have planning permission for the new heating system, so we have submitted an application for ‘pre-planning advice’ and hope to hear back very soon.
Alan informed that we are able to reclaim the VAT for the electrical works to the Church as this is a listed building (not to the hall as this is not a listed building).  He has also been sourcing grants  and is currently working through a form from a landfill grant associated with Wingmoor farm household recycling site.  This grant may require some publicity ie on our website to inform that they supported with the project.  This grant meets the criteria set out in our Acceptable Grants Policy
Stephen thanked Sara and Alan for work and their diligence

7.Staffing committee update
Stephen informed that there is a date in the diary for two weeks time for the SC to meet.
Stephen informed that SB has completed her 6-month probationary period and has her appraisal this week. 
8.Deanery Synod Update
There has been no meeting since the last PCC.  The Deanery Synod is due to meet next week and a report will be brought to the next PCC meeting.
9. Eucharist Ministers
Stephen informed on the process for the approval of Eucharist Ministers (delegated permission to  the PCC).  We have a list of Eucharist Ministers for our Church but the list has not been updated since 2022.  It was agreed that Stephen will review and circulate to the PCC. Names are usually retired ministers, those who offer communion in the community etc. Any nominations to be sent to Stephen
Action:  Stephen to review the list of Eucharist Ministers

10.Diary Dates
Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  The events occurring in June and July are:
U3A 

AA meeting

Chaplaincy Prayer Meeting
Tewkesbury District Scouts

Life Groups
Welcome Table
Birthday Party

Safeguarding Training

Discovering Britain

Elections / Polling Station

TJC Breakfast

Book Club

SP Student rehearsal and Concert 

Worship Group Practice

Prayer Groups

A discussion was held regarding the Church being used as a Polling Station and whether we should invoice for “Caretaking Fees.”   The OMH has been offered for further elections.
It was questioned whether we could re-look at the terms and conditions of our venue hire to make the wording more generic.  Alan agreed to look at possible alternative wording.
Action: Alan to look at the terms and conditions wording for our venue hire 

11.Correspondence
None received
12 AOB
It was suggested that Simon bring a report of the “Seniors Ministry” to the next PCC Meeting.  Liz to add to the agenda.
Action:  Liz to add Senior Ministry to the next PCC agenda

13.The meeting closed at 9.10pm
The meeting closed with prayer thanking God for our time and life together
Date of the next SC meeting – 31 July 2024
Date of the next PCC Meeting – 2 September 2024
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